COUNCIL MEETING
CITY OF LUVERNE

September 14, 2017

The City of Luverne Council met in regular session on September 14, 2017 at 5:00 p.m., in the City Hall Building. The following members were present:


Mayor Ed Beasley

Charlie Johnson, Councilman
Kip Smith, Councilman 
Kathy Smyth, Councilwoman 5:16
Elliott Jones, Councilman 
Eddie Billings, Councilman 

Morris Tate, Engineer


Mike Jones, Attorney

Margie Gomillion, Clerk

W.A. Neal, Building Inspector 

Mike Johnson, Chief 
Visitors:


Roger Humphreys

Sherry Humphreys

Mayor Beasley called the meeting to order. The mayor called on Mr. William Neal to lead the pledge of allegiance to the flag and Mr. Mike Jones to ask a prayer. 

 The mayor called for the approval of the minutes of August 28, 2017.  Councilman Billings made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Councilman Smith seconded the motion and the vote was unanimously approved.

 Mayor Beasley stated everyone has a copy of all the department reports from the supervisors and asked the council if they had any questions that needed to be addressed.


Attorney Jones stated he is still working with Mr. Donnie Nix on tearing down the Oxford building and Robyn Snellgrove is still working out the details of the lease for the part of the Oxford building that will not be torn down.


The mayor stated that he, especially Mr. Tate and Councilman Jones worked on the budget a lot last week.

Mayor Beasley presented a request to the Council from Dimpal and Associates Inc., requesting to transfer ownership for the sale of off premise beer and wine from Thomas M. Crowell to Dimpal and Associates Inc., located at 1260 S. Forest Avenue. Upon motion made by Councilman Smith and seconded by Councilman Jones the request for the license transfer was unanimously approved. 

The mayor called on Mr. Morris Tate to present the 2017-18 budget. Mr. Tate went over the budget in detail with the council. After some discussion there were a few items on the budget that would need correcting and would be brought back to the council at the next meeting to be approved.


Mayor Beasley welcomed the guest and called on Mrs. Sherry Humphreys to speak. Mrs. Humphreys stated she would like to inquire about the old armory building on Franklin Avenue. Mrs. Humphreys stated she felt the building has a lot of potential. The mayor stated the city does have some insurance money from the tornado that is planned to be spent on the old armory. The city does not qualify for any historical grant.


The mayor discussed the city purchasing uniforms for the city employees instead of leasing them. The contract with the company that the city is now leasing from will be up in February 2018.


Attorney Jones requested the council go into executive session in regards to a legal matter. Councilman Smith made a motion to go into executive session. Councilman Billings seconded the motion and all was in favor. The council went into executive session at 5:58 p.m. Councilman Billings made a motion to come out of executive session. Councilman Smith seconded the motion and the vote was unanimously approved. The council came out of executive session at 6:06 p.m.


Councilman Billings made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Councilman Smith seconded the motion. Meeting was adjourned.

